

SAINT CECILIA PARISH

334 FIFTEENTH STREET SW, P.O. BOX 700
DEMOTTE, IN 46310

JULY 20 2014

Pastor: Father Dave Hellmann 987-3511/992-3220

Deacon: Joe VanSchepen 956-4643

Religious Education: Margaret Tuohy 219-987-4874 Hispanic Ministry: Claudia Sadowski 219-869-8570

Youth Ministry: Mary Bean 219-314-2686 Secretary: M~F 9AM~3PM 987-3511 E-mail: Church: saint1@netnitco.net

Religious Ed: saint2@netnitco.net

Website: www.stceciliademotte.org
Bulletin Notice Deadline: Noon Thursday.

This week's Mass Schedule

 $21^{st} \sim \text{Mon}$ 8:30 AM - Daniel Darner $22^{nd} \sim \text{Tue}$ 8:30 AM - Communion Service $25^{th} \sim \text{Fri}$ 8:30 AM - Communion Service $25^{th} \sim \text{Sat}$ 5:30 PM - People of our Parish $25^{th} \sim \text{Sat}$ 7:30 PM - Hispanic Mass $26^{th} \sim \text{Sun}$ 8:30 AM - Poor Souls

RECONCILIATION

Saturday 11AM ~ Noon

Ministers of the Liturgy Weekend of July 25 ~ 26, 2014

Saturday 5:30PM

Lector: Suzanne Herrmann Altar Servers: Volunteers Needed E Ministers: C. Davidson, C. Fox, J. Juarez

Gift Bearers: Joe & Judy Buchholz

Ushers: S. Davidson, R. Morales, R. Attochi, D. Shrall

Sunday 8:30AM

Lector: Mary Beth Misiak

Altar Servers: R. Armstrong & E. Torbitt E. Ministers: D. Dolniak, Volunteers Gift Bearers: Bill & Dona Kovach

Ushers: M Misiak, T Armstrong, T Niemiec, D Yankauskas

If you are interested in becoming an Usher, Please contact Joe Dolniak at 987-7895.

Did you know the Rosary is prayed in the Chapel every Sunday after 8:30 Mass?

Dear Parishioners,

Monday I will be leaving for Colorado to vacation with a good priest friend and visit with a few of my cousins; looking forward to the fresh air and visit.

A priest from the Divine Word missionaries will be here for the weekend of July 26-27 and I will be returning August 1st. Fr. Paul Cochran from Wheatfield will be available should any emergency arise—which I hope doesn't happen—but I know he is very willing to help if needed.

Again thanks to all who have helped lower our Fruitful Harvest shortfall. It is now in the range of "probable" whereas it had been in the "impossible" range earlier. All the priests are required to attend a meeting August 13th in Kokomo to finalize the current campaign and begin preparations for the next Fruitful Harvest campaign.

This Fall we will have a new Parish Pictorial Directory. I hope everyone will be willing to have their pictures taken for it.

Now that we have a parish website, new possibilities are available, but it brings up a number of questions regarding security and personal information. (No financial information is ever given out on anyone's contributions).

Intraparish interaction and interconnections are becoming available and keeping all that secure is essential. With even major corporations having security breeches, I have been slow to make on-line giving a possible way of supporting the parish for that reason.

With the internet/google anything is possible and easily accessible. What an age we live in!!!! So many possibilities and so many questions.

See you in August! Fr. Dave

WE ARE ONLINE!

Check out our website... www.stceciliademotte.org

THANKS TO THOSE WHO RESPONDED TO MY APPEAL FOR FRUITFUL HARVEST. A TOTAL OF \$7,426 HAS BEEN GIVEN; WHICH LEAVES US SHORT \$1,575 AS OF TODAY.

ANY HELP IS APPRECIATED.

PARISH STEWARDSHIP from LAST WEEK

Weekly Envelopes: \$2927.50 Loose Cash: \$342.25

Building Maintenance \$75.00 Future Expansion \$510.00

Quinceañera Mass \$200.00 Candle Money: \$76.23

TOTAL DEPOSIT LAST WEEK: \$4130.98

Answering God's Call

If you have already made a gift to the Seminarian Fund Appeal, thank you for your support! If you have not yet done so, please consider participating in this important annual initiative. Envelopes are on the table in the foyer, and in the pews. Your gift helps fund seminarian education. Our parish goal is \$3,263, so far \$2543 has been given. Thank you for your generosity.

DIVINE WORD MISSIONARIES

Fr. Lukas Barmomolin of the Divine Word Missionaries will be with us on the weekend of July 26/27 to celebrate the Masses and speak about the missionary work of the Divine Word Missionaries. Fr. Lukas is originally from Indonesia and has worked as a missionary in Brazil and the United States. He currently serves at the Chicago Province Center in Techny, Illinois.

This Mission Appeal is part of the Mission Coop
Program of our Diocese. Their missionaries
work in some of the most difficult areas of our
world. The Divine Word Missionaries are
an international Religious Community of
missionary Priests and Brothers who serve
70 countries. Please be generous in the
second collection to help support their work.

Anniversary Mass with Bishop Doherty

All couples are invited to renew their vows with Bishop Doherty at the Cathedral during Mass on September 28th, at 2:30_{PM}.

Register online at:

http://www.dol-in-org/
index.cfm?load=page & page=537

DeMotte MS Support Group

This group of patients and caregivers meet on the 2nd Wed. of the month at 6:00 PM at the DeMotte United Methodist Church. Contact Maria Fagen (863-1853) for more information.

Need Prayer Intentions?Parishioners of St Cecilia will pray for you

and your special intentions.

Call Gen Mestrich 956-3020

You do not have to give your name.

Call Gen if you can help with the prayer line.





The youth group will be meeting on Sunday, July 27 at 6:00 PM Friends are always welcome.



Visit our Facebook page
St. Cecilia's Youth Ministry for more info.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS

If you are currently a minister of the liturgy but do not wish to continue to be on the schedule, please let me know within the next 2 weeks.

I am currently working on the schedule for the remainder of this year.

Thank you much, Debra Opolski (682-4674)

Meals from Sodality

If you know of someone in our parish who has an illness in their family, or perhaps just welcomed a new arrival, Call Charlotte Fagen (987-6320)

And she will arrange for a meal to be delivered to them by the Ladies' Sodality.

WE HAVE REACHED A MILLION POP TABS!

And we are still collecting ... Our goal is a 2nd Million!
So Please Keep the Pop Tabs coming



St. Cecilia's Annual Rummage Sale
Will be held on Thurs ~ Fri, Aug. 14~15.
Items will be accepted beginning on Sat, 8/2
So start gathering your donations.

ZUMBA!!

Zumba classes are going on hiatus for the summer. They will resume in the fall. Thank you.

St. Augusta Mass Schedule

22nd ~ Tue No mass

23rd ~ Wed No mass 26th ~ Sat 4:00 PM

27th ~ Sun 8:00 AM - (Fr. Gross

27th ~ Sun 10:30 AM

